Ingham Intermediate School District

SCIENCE UPDATE

January 14, 2009

K–7 Science Collaborative Project Report


The ‘B’ or second round of the K–7 Unit/kit analysis process was completed in November. The summaries of the recommended units are at the project’s wiki site:

http://k-7-glces-ingham.wikispaces.com
Attached is a schedule of the winter 2009 Reporting Out about the meetings, SEPUP Piloting PD dates, and Continued Analysis of Unit/kits dates. This information is also posted on the wiki site. 

Some of the sessions require a registration process, which will be through the IISD courseware site at www.inghamisd.org/pd. Please register your teachers and notify them that you have done so as soon as you confirm their intention to attend any PD sessions or participate in the analysis/working sessions. Please note that we intend to include the Battle Creek Math and Science Center units in the analysis process as they become available.

Nine of our twelve local districts are participating in this process. The collaboration has ensured rich conversations and a critical analysis process.

K–7 Companion Documents for Science 

Although the K–7 Science Companion Documents have not yet been approved by MI SBOE, Battle Creek Math and Science Center has posted the completed drafts on its web-site. http://www.bcmsc.k12.mi.us/mde_files.htm. We expect no further changes at this time.

The 5th-7th grade document is 293 pages. The K-4 document is 414 pages. The plan is to separate the documents into grade-level portions when they are eventually posted on the MDE website.

Ingham Science Network, February 5

The next meeting of the Ingham Science Network will be Thursday, February 5 from 4:30 until 7:00 p.m. at Ingham ISD-TEC. We will discuss the applications of the Science Companion Documents for elementary, middle school and high school teachers. Please encourage your science teachers to attend. A light supper will be provided.

Michigan Science Teachers Association 56th Annual Conference

The 2009 MSTA conference – Science Supporting Sustainability: Inspired Teachers Inspire Kids! – will be held at the Marriott Renaissance Center in Detroit, March 5–7, 2009. Register by February 16 for advance registration rates; after February 16, all registration is on-site. Download the registration form to mail or fax in at www.msta-mich.org. You may also register online. SB-CEUs are available.

Great Science in Grades K–2

A PD seminar, Great Science in Grades K–2,will be held on February 4 to enrich the knowledge and process base for early elementary general and special education teachers.  

Please refer to the Ingham ISD Planner for the details. SB-CEUs are available.

2009 is the Year of Science!

Please share this website with your science staff.   http://www.myyoscience.org
MSTA Mini-Grant Application

Michigan Science Teachers announces four $1000 mini-grants for its current MSTA members.  Go to the MSTA website (Publications( Newsletter) for details: www.msta-mich.org
The grant application deadline is May 2, 2009, awardees will be notified by September, 2009, and projects must be completed by June 5, 2010.

Science Builder

Science Builder is an appropriate graphical dictionary for grades 2 through 6. It is available on line at www.sciencebuilder.com/michigan.php   

username: michigan (all lower case)

password: science (all lower case)

AP Changes and IISD Support

All District Superintendents have received notification of changes in the science Advanced Placement (AP) Program. The College Board with support of the National Science Foundation has completed a review of its AP courses and assessments which will result in newly formatted AP examinations in May of 2012 and 2013. 

The attached letter contains the details of the changes to the AP Program. The College Board is also inviting AP science faculty to participate in a study and pilot the newly recommended teaching practices designed to support student success. They wish to begin the study in early 2009.

Will you please help to identify AP faculty who may be interested in this study? Ingham ISD will support this community throughout the web-based training by providing a venue for discussion about and clarification of the changes in the AP curricula and testing protocols. 

Please provide me the names, email addresses, and subject area (AP biology, chemistry, physics and environmental science) by January 21, 2009. I will forward the information to may also participate independently. We are suggesting that a venue for shared participation and communication will ensure deeper insights into the changes in AP practice and testing. Note: you need not be a PROM/SE district to participate in this College Board sponsored program. 

Marty Couretas, Science Consultant, mcouretam@inghamisd.org  517.244.1246


